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CHAIRMANôS MESSAGE: 
 
The Autumn weather is upon us and suddenly it is just a little chilly when you set out on the two-wheeler but that is 
part of the game. I firmly believe that there is no weather unsuitable for motorcycling, just some clothing is 
inappropriate!! 
 
There is a group of intrepid motorcyclists who start their weekend by meeting from 06h00 onwards every Friday at 
Randburgôs equivalent of the ACE Caf® and while there is no jukebox to race these gatherings are every bit as 
enjoyable. I was invited to join them a few months ago and it has become such a part of my weekend to meet up with 
the group and drink coffee, chat about the really important things like motorcycling and just enjoy the vibe as we 
watch the dayôs traffic building up. What a great idea that started over five years ago Iôm told. There are anything 
between five and fifteen participants but it really works well and I feel quite disappointed if I have to miss it. 
 
The Magnum is coming soon and I am one who cannot wait for this event. I really want to give it a big punt and would 
like to see as many entrants as we can find for this one. To my discredit I only did my first Magnum last year (This is 
the 35

th
 one coming up) and am sorry that I only discovered them so late! I want to try to make up for that as it is 

certainly one of the most enjoyable runs around. The dates are from 13 to 16 August and I am hoping that the 
organizers will be inundated with entries. They have put a great deal of effort into it and have also taken into account 
the input from a number of competitors to try to please as many as possible. 
 
The regs are available on a number of web sites including our own so get your entry in as soon as you can because 
this makes life much easier for the organizers. 
Motorcycling remains the purest form of transport for me and I am sure for many of you too so keep those machines 
working and lets enjoy all there is to be enjoyed about our lovely hobby or is it an obsession! 
 
Until next month safe riding and clear roads with lots of turns. 
 
Ian Holmes 
 
CLUB NIGHT 24 MARCH 2014 
 
Ian Holmes opened the club night meeting @ 8PM. 
 
May be it was the holiday, maybe it was the cold but only 32 people managed to attend tonightôs meeting. Introduction 
by Ian Holmes, club matters etc. Apologies were given from various members. 
 
This was followed by a promotional talk on the forthcoming Magnum, for bikes and cars over 4 classes, bikes up to 
1961, bikes up to 1988, cars up to 1988, and an open class without any of the restrictions imposed on the other 3 
classes.  
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Ian Holmes told a couple of tales around the acquisition of his BMW R80 and nice to see that the bike has served him 
well since 1981 
 

 
John Hassall admires the R80 

 
Fritz get the award for the Century run. 

 

 
Pierre introduces the film. 

 
A film was shown on British Motorcycling over a 40 year period when the Triumphs, Nortons, AJSs etc. ruled the day 
ridden by enthusiastic teenagers, and their only drug was coffee. 
 
Then came Honda............. 
 
Editorôs note: 
 
In spite of many appeals only the regulars (Kevin Robertson, Edgar Bradley and Roger Houghton) have submitted 
anything to be published in Kickstart.  
 
There MUST be many interesting stories to tell and tales to recount. It is very hard to edit a magazine with no 
contributors and ultimately the magazine must fail. It is your magazine and I know it is read with interest, so PLEASE 
send something in to the editor.  
 
No matter how insignificant you feel your story may be, to others it may well be of great interest. A rebuild, an 
encounter with an old bike or racing personality. An unusual part seen, just send it all in and letôs see what we can 
make of it. Address it to: editor@vintagemotorcycleclub.co.za 
 
Past events: 
 
By the time Kickstart is published the Natal Classic will be in the past. Congratulations to all entrants, and letôs hope it 
was an enjoyable, safe event. Results will be published in the next issue. 
  

mailto:editor@vintagemotorcycleclub.co.za
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Odds and Sods: 
 
VMC 2015 Calendar  
 
It's that time of the year to start getting the layout together for the 2015 Calendar. We require sponsors and would 
appreciate their commitment by the end of July. This will enable Robbie Robson to get the printing done by October 
and we can mail in November. 
 
With regards to sponsors we appeal to new and out of town sponsors for this Calendar as will be seen from all the old 
Calendars majority of the sponsors have been around for many years. In the last two years we have received new 
sponsors, we thank them for their contribution but would welcome more new sponsors. This will also make new bikes 
available, old sponsors running out of material. 
 
We thank all who have sponsored the printing of the calendar over the last years. Also a special thanks to Robbie 
Robson for his enthusiastic input without this the calendar would not be the success it has been. Finally the cost per 
calendar pages is R2 200.00. This entitles you to 10 copies. Should anyone require additional copies these are 
available at R600.00 per 50 copies. 
 
Please contact: Les Sim on 082 552 04072 email add: les@turnkeyhydraulics.co.za 
To confirm your sponsorship and also number of copies you required. 
 
Email received from Rod Thomas in KZN.  
 
It is with regret that I have to advise of the passing of Des Pistorius recently. Des was well known in the motorcycling 
fraternity throughout South Africa and attended many rallies on his Goldwing with his poodle Boswell sitting on the 
tank. 
 
Email received from Rod Sterndale 
 
I hope that somewhere in the library you might have some information about the five new 500cc Manx Nortonôs that 
were brought into South Africa in 1949. They arrived in time for the inaugural race meeting and reopening of the 
Grand central race track.  
 
They were bought by five of Southern Africaôs top riders (and who had enough money) I know one of them was Bepe 
Castellani but have forgotten the other four names. I seem to recall from my Dad, who raced that day, that one of 
them was a Rhodesian- very possibly Ray Amm, (who is mentioned as having had a new Norton that he raced in Port 
Elisabeth in 1949).  
 
The others may have included Boet Ferreira and Rudy Alison. These are names that ring a bell with me, from my 
Dads accounts of what happened that day. I have a few photos of my Dads old Sunbeam (circa 1930) that he raced 
on that day, into second place, amongst the new Nortonôs.  
 
At the time it was big news even getting mention in the prestigious (and I think only) ñMotorcycleò magazine in 
England. I have searched high and low through the internet trying to get information about those years, just after the 
war, racing in the Transvaal at Grand Central track.  
 
Nothing. If I can get some detail of those Norton riders I can complete an article from information and pics that I have 
for your magazine and club. Please pass any information on to Rod at  
sterndale1@telkomsa.net 
  

mailto:les@turnkeyhydraulics.co.za
mailto:sterndale1@telkomsa.net
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Email received from Johan Coetzee 
 
This is a photo of my father in law circa 1930 I would like to know some details about the motorcycle i.e. make, year, 
engine size etc. Can you please help me or point me in some direction-Please. Contact Johan at johan@rcssa.com 
 

 
 
Email received from Terry Hack 
 
Hi All ~ please be reminded that the 1000 Bike Show will take place at Germiston High School (opposite Rand 
Airport) on Sat 5th and Sun 6th July 2014. We expect 450 classic motorcycle from Ariel to Zundapp to drool over. 
Stalls band great music food and a BEER GARDEN! Plenty of Prizes including a Puzey scooter A family day~R60 will 
get you in Info Terry Hack 082 697 6058 
 
Email received from Karl Viljoen 
 
I have the above bike and was wondering what its worth in its current condition. All the parts etc are there and many 
spares etc. Your assistance in determining what the value is and possible the best place to advertise this bike will be 
greatly appreciated. Please contact ViljoenK@telkom.co.za 
 

  
 
  

mailto:johan@rcssa.com
mailto:ViljoenK@telkom.co.za
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Email received from Roger Houghton. 
 
Roger Houghton and his grandson, John, seen with a 1910 BSA rail car at the recent Stars of Sandstone Estates 
steam and heritage festival near Ficksburg. The rail car was built by BSA specially for the High Commissioner in 
Uganda. (Sadly it no longer has a BSA engine, with power now supplied by a Toyota power unit.). I also rode on this 
at Sandstone. This is an event that is a must FOR ALL ENTHUSIASTS ï ED) 
 

 
 
Email received from Kevin Robertson via the VOC. 
 
As many of you know, our President, Alan Harris, passed away on March 3

rd
 at age 73. Two remembrance services 

were held, one on March 7
th
 and then to accommodate many of Alanôs friends who were taking part in the D-J rally on 

the 7
th
 and 8

th
, a second service on March 16

th
. 

 
Both were sad farewells to a fine man, a great motorcyclist and a Velocette enthusiast to the core. 
To his wife Shiona and children Richard and Ashleigh, the Velocette Owners Club of South  
Africa offers our sincere condolences. 
 

 
 
Email received from Chris Horn: 
 
I was wondering if you could help me im looking for some one the does bike restorations as i have an old honda 750 k 
4 i need to restore im in Brakpan. Please contact iors http://cheyenn37.wix.com/kitchens Office 011 740 1893: Cell 
082 876 2093: Fax 086 618 7092 
 
The Club Trailer. 
 
No offers were received, so the trailer is under the care of John Allison and may be hired at the cost of R50 per hire 
by club members.  

http://cheyenn37.wix.com/kitchens
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Interesting fact courtesy of the TOC (Triumph owners club and forwarded by Jon Lewis) 
 
Classic motorcycle road traffic act. An amendment to the road traffic act frames in terms of act 29/1989 allows a 
motorcycle manufactured before 1965 to fit a small number-plate if the standard size will alter the original design. The 
act reads; 
 
Vintage motor vehicles. 437. 
 
1. For the purpose of this regulation a óvintage motor vehicleô means a motor vehicle manufactured before 1965. 
2. A vintage motor vehicle shall be exempt from any provision of part two of the regulation in so far as the fitment of 
the equipment required in terms of that part will alter the original design and equipment of such motor vehicle. 
3. If a registration plate referred to in regulations 35, 36 or 206 cannot be affixed to a vintage motor vehicle; a smaller 
registration plate may be affixed. (R.437 inserted by G.N 926 of 30/06/1995)  
 
Late entry 
 
Below is a picture of Andy Robertsonôs Velo which was featured bike at a recent VMC club meeting. (Too good to 
leave out ï ED) 

 
 
The remarkable story of a DKW SS250 submitted by Michael Gluckman 
(This article is serialized in two parts due to its length ï ED) 
 
In my mindôs eye a two-stroke engine was the motive power for a lawn-mower or moped, consisting of a unitary barrel 
on a simple round crankcase, a flywheel magneto and a deflector piston on its con-rod. A Scott engine seemed 
radically sophisticated with its overhung crankshaft and water-cooling, but ten years ago it would never have occurred 
to me that there could be a water-cooled two-stroke single-cylinder motorcycle engine with one spark-plug, two 
carburettors, three pistons of different sizes and four con-rods. 
 
That changed following some discussions with Henry Swart after seeing his late fatherôs 1935 DKW SS-250, which I 
acquired in March of 2005. 
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Covered in matt red enamel, it had been derelict for many years. Not being an engineer ï perhaps an impediment to 
judgment but not my love of old machinery - I solicited advice on rebuilding from well-known restorers in South Africa, 
who scoffed: ñA two-stroke single ï itôs a piece of cake!ò and other less-reliable nonsense. 
 
Only Al Gibson and the late Fred Wills warned me about its complexity and the need for absolute precision in 
restoration, so I began writing to people in America, Germany and Australia who had owned racing DKWôs, to Sammy 
Miller in England and Audiôs museum at Augustusburg. Photographs sent to me of what is truly a two-wheeled Grand 
Prix Auto-Union with its extraordinary engine designed by Arnold Zoller, incorporating a jewel-like crankshaft and four 
conrods ï one articulating on another to give the exhaust piston a permanent lead over the transfer piston - all 
fascinated me; so did tales of its savage acceleration, and the shattering exhaust note which Fred Wills swore caused 
his deafness. 
 

 
 
Alôs warnings were echoed in the responses to my letters. In the meanwhile, the supercharger-cover had been 
removed by Peter Posniak, revealing a cavity filled with sea-sand and the detritus of a family of mice addicted to 
Farmerôs Weekly and The Readerôs Digest. With the exception of the magneto, nothing remained of the engineôs 
internals: the correct manifolds were in position with their horizontal Amal-Fischer carburettors, only one of which had 
its ultra-rare float-bowl but a wrong cover. 
 
One day I received an e-mail from someone in Europe asking whether I was the owner of the DKW. Someone at Audi 
had mentioned me, and he asked several questions about historical background, and on how many positions the 
frame-number was stamped. Illustration 14 shows the reason for that last query. In a number of discussions he first 
offered advice on how to restore the machine, before, to my relief, agreeing to do it himself, the only time he has ever 
rebuilt something not his own. 
 
I cannot name this gentleman or where he lives, but will refer to him as DR in Switzerland. His ability and dedication 
were extraordinary: no detail was too small in his pursuit of mechanical and cosmetic perfection. Only after solving 
problems did he tell me about them. A technical challenge, his work was an expression of passion without which this 
motorcycle would never have run again. 
 
Assisted by Mike Milner-Smyth I began to unearth the history of my new acquisition: in pre-war days, Auto Union had 
taken two of their new split-single 250-SS machines to race in Lourenco Marques before bringing them to South 
Africa. One was acquired by B.V. (ñBevvyò) Moore who campaigned it with considerable success, as did its next 
owner, Harry Lubbe. Lubbe was on good terms with an amateur rider named Robert Quick who was so smitten by the 
bike that he bought the second one from Auto Union, the last of the twenty-five units built in 1935. 
 
That first series of split-singles was unlike those constructed in the next four years, having a pressed-steel frame and 
forks, solid rear end and three-speed gearbox. (A third identical 250-SS came into South Africa considerably later but 
has no place in this story. It arrived from the Belgian Congo via Northern Rhodesia where Gene Wyngaard acquired 
it. Jimmy Richardson recalled seeing his DKW under Wyngaardôs bench before it was sold to an American. Today it is 
in the Barber Museum.) 
 


